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MEMORANDUM 
 
 

To:  John R. Strutner, County Administrator 
   
From:  J. Keven Rice, Interim Director of Budget & Finance 
   
Date:  February 20, 2009 
 
Subject: Response to auditor’s recommendations related to their audit of the School 

Board’s June 30, 2008 financial statements 
 
Cc:  Robert P. Grimesey, Jr., Ed.D., Superintendent 
  Alleghany County School Board Members 
 
Enclosed please find Alleghany County Public Schools’ response to recommendations 
referenced by Robinson, Farmer, Cox Associates related to their audit of our June 30, 2008 
financial statements. 
 
School Board – Documentation 
 
Recommendation: The School Board should require all employees to provide detailed receipts 
for all reimbursement requests. 
 
Response: Prior to receipt of the recommendations provided by Robinson, Farmer, Cox 
Associates, a draft revision to the School Board’s expense reimbursement policy was prepared. 
The revised policy specifically states that “itemized receipts documenting expenses must be 
included” with any request for expense reimbursement. The division superintendent has already 
reviewed this policy revision. It will be presented to other administrators and school principals to 
solicit their input. The final draft is tentatively scheduled to be presented to the School Board for 
approval at its May 18, 2009 meeting. Upon approval and implementation, the person 
responsible for accounts payable and receivable in the School Board office will ensure 
compliance with the policy. 
 
 
 
 
 



Credit Card Fees 
 
Recommendation: The School System should make payments in a timely manner as to avoid 
such fees. 
 
Response: During the 2008 fiscal year the school division endured a very challenging and 
difficult situation in the Financial Services office due to the serious illness and subsequent 
retirement of our long term payroll and benefits secretary. This situation necessitated that our 
veteran accounts payable and receivable secretary substitute in the payroll and benefits area, and 
a temporary employee was utilized to fill in for the accounts payable and receivable function. 
This transition did result in some minor lapses in performance that have carried over into the 
early months of the current year. We are confident, however, that this issue has now been 
resolved. 
 
Statements of Economic Interest – School Board 
 
Recommendation: Complete and notarize statements of economic interest by the statutory 
deadline of January 15. 
 
Response: School Board member Stacey Bryant was appointed to fill the unexpired term of 
Wayne Botkins by the Board of Supervisors at its January 15, 2008 meeting which began at 7:00 
p.m. Her statement of economic interest was signed and notarized several days later. Lack of 
compliance with the statute was not due to complacency by either the Board of Supervisors or 
the School Board, but was the result of the unique timing of the process. 
 
Lack of Segregation of Duties – School Board 
 
Recommendation: Someone independent of payroll processing should enter new employees in 
the payroll system (RDA).  
 
Response: Another employee not assigned to the Financial Services office will begin entering 
new employees into the payroll system (RDA) effective March 1, 2009. 
 
Governmental Accounting Standards Board Statement Number 45 
 
Recommendation: None – this was an informational item only. 
 
Response: The School Board is presently in compliance with GASB 45. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding the above referenced responses to the auditor’s 
recommendations, please contact me. Thank you.  
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